Town of East Haven, CT

Inland Wetland and Watercourse Commission

Minutes

August 10, 7PM

Chairman Richard Poulton called the meeting to order at 7:08
1. Roll Call - Richard Poulton, Jerry Jaffe, and Ronald Andrade were in attendance.  Also in attendance were Kevin White, Town Engineer and Al Zullo, Town Attorney.

Mr. Poulton asked for a motion to move Mr. Andrade from an alternate to commissioner for the purpose of this meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Jaffe and seconded by Mr. Poulton. All were in favor, motion carries. 

2. Approval of Minutes from  July 13, 2016 – 
A motion was made by Mr. Andrade and seconded by Mr. Jaffe to approve the minutes from July 18, 2016. All were in favor.

 

3. Old Business- - 2016-02 113 Meadow St.


Jeremy Jamilkowski from Gregg Wies and Gardner Architects was there representing Peter and Frances Dodge. Mr. Dodge was also in attendance.  Mr. Jamilkowski had 3 plans for the commission. They showed sedimentation/erosion controls, as well, as how all roof water would be diverted to a swale in the front of house.  There was also a landscape plan. He felt that these plans addressed all of Mr. White’s concerns. It was seconded by Mr. Jaffe, all were in favor. Mr. White asked for a point person who could be contact if any problems where to occur. He felt that this could avoid situations that could result in an NOV. Mr. Dodge offered to be that contact person for this project.  A motion was made by Mr. Jaffe and seconded by Mr. Poulton to accept application 2016-02 along with plan pages A-0.1 - A-0.3.  All were in favor, motion carries.
4. New Business   
 5. Enforcement-  NOV   81 Warner Rd. 


A NOV was issued for 81 Warner Rd. for not properly maintaining the sedimentation/erosion controls which resulted in sedimentation washing into the street and nearby water areas.  Mr. Poulton had photos from March 17th showing no tracking pad. On March 28th, after a rain event, and from August 1st which showed there was no sedimentation/erosion controls in place. A photo from August 9th, showed process had been put down in the driveway but still no sedimentation/erosion control.  Mr. Poulton had spoken to the contractor about the barriers that were put in place.  The contractor stated that they did not hold up well in today’s rain event but had been put back in place. The homeowner and the contractor were reminded that they need to be diligent about the upkeep of the sedimentation/erosion controls. There was discussion regarding the placement of sod or hydro seed and the controls needed to prevent it from washing away. 
     6. Other Business- 


Mr. White noted that he had received an email regarding Half Mile Rd. and sedimentation in the street. This was from property in North Haven that had washed into East Haven. The Town Engineer in North Haven was aware of the situation.

     7.    Discussion- None 
     8.    Communications - None
9. Comments from members –  None

A motion was made at 7:31 to adjourn by Mr. Andrade. It was seconded by Mr. Jaffe. All were in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Vineyard, Clerk

